August, 2023

Dear Parents,

School will be starting in a few weeks and we want to bring everyone up to date on the cafeteria this year.  We welcome Ms. Andrea Brickey as our new Cafeteria Manager and I will be assisting her in the first few months. You may recognize Andrea she and her sister Barb have been cleaning our building for some time now. For those of you who do not know me, my name is Mary Pat Boulware and I use to be the Cafeteria Manager.

Our first day of Cafeteria Service is August 30th.  We will have the menu posted on the school website by the end of this week. The price of a lunch which includes milk is $3.75. If a child just wants to purchase a milk, the milk is .70. We do charge for extras (.50).  If your child has an allergy to milk, please let us know, we can provide water if needed. 

As many of you know, we use a computer system in the cafeteria.  This has been very helpful in many ways.  We no longer need volunteers to help with the morning prep work.  The volunteers will come in at 11:00 and help serve the lunch and help with the cleanup.  Normally everyone leaves about 12:30. The computer system will allow parents to sign up for an account to view their child’s/children’s activity.  The company that we are working with is now called Vanco Education (formerly called Food Service Solutions).  If you go to www.myschoolaccount.com it will walk you through setting up an account. This system will also send out emails telling you when your account is getting low or when you have gone into debt.  Once your child is in the system they will remain in the system as long as they are enrolled at St. Timothy.  I am in the process of issuing all the new students and kindergartners an ID number.  I will notify the new parents prior to the start of classes of their child’s ID number.  The children DO NOT need to know the number. We scan the child’s finger and as they go through the lunch line, they simply put their finger on the scan and their account is automatically deducted. 
If you decide you do not want to use the online payment system, we do accept checks. If you have multiple children at St. Timothy, you may write one check. Please use the memo line to tell us how you want the money divided between your children. 

We are on the Federal Lunch Program and have to follow strict nutritional guidelines. We are part of the offer vs. serve program. This means that we have to offer the children everything, but the child does not have to take everything that is offered. They have to take three out of the five choices offered. (entrée, fruit, vegetable, bread and milk). We want their lunch period to be a pleasurable one and not one where they are afraid to say no thank you for an item.  Also, being part of the Federal Lunch Program, we have free lunch or reduced lunch (.40) for those who qualify. All new students and former students who have been on the program will find a form on the school website in the next few weeks. The current year lunch form is NOT on the school website yet.   We will notify you of the updated form once we have posted it.  This is all very confidential and the children are unaware that they are part of the program. For those students who were on the program last year, they will remain in the program for the first 30 days of school.
If you have any questions, you may email me at: mpbcafe41@gmail.com  -See you soon!

Mary Pat Boulware 



